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7/1, 7/8, 7/15, 7/22 - 9:00 AM:  Knights Karate Class, St. Andrews, Room H&I 
7/10 - 6:30 PM: 4th Degree Mtg. - 7:30 PM - Council Business Mtg - Hennessy Hall 
7/11 - 6:00 PM: Call to Protect  - Adult Education 
7/22 - 9:00 AM: Into the Breach with Father Sullivan  
7/24 - 6:30 PM:  Officer Meeting - 7:30 PM Council, St. Andrews, Room H&I  
7/30 - 9:00 AM: 5th Sunday Rosary - Knights Mass 
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June 2017 completed another Fraternal Year with the Knights 
of Columbus. 
 
Thanks to all who helped  make this one of Our Councils best years ever. 

 
Our 1st Degree Team held their monthly exemplification with 4 candidates joining Our Council including a 
Bishop from Miramar….Fr Marino’s Bishop. 
 
 Bishop Stephen Tjephe—Bishop of  Loikaw, Miramar ( Old Burma) 
 Fr Callisto Locheng—Visiting Priest from Uganda 
 Kenneth Berg 
 Greg Thummel 
 
The 4th Degree Exemplification was held on June10 with 6 “New” Sir Knights joining our ranks. 
 
 SK Fr Edward Urassa 
 SK Philip Vogel 
 SK Ray Dayog 
 SK Brian Sullivan 
  SK Jose Calzadilla 
 SK Tom Partel 
 
This brings Our Assembly to 72 Sir Knights…. 
 
Congratulations to these New Knights and Sir Knights 
 
On a sad note... we received notice of Fr Marino’s  relocation to a parish in Sun City...he will be greatly 
missed by St Andrews and all the Knights.   God be with you Father Marino 
 
July is going to be quite busy with the renovations starting on the inside of the  church...the Knights will be 
called upon to assist in moving and relocation needs...more to follow as needed. 
 
 
Thanks for All You Do 
John B. Simpson Sr. 
Grand Knight 
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Knights News 

 

Spiritual Message 
 

Deacon Paul Hursh   
 

 

Contact  
Information 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Grand Knight 

GK John B. Simpson Sr. 

jsimpsonaz1@q.com  

 

Activities 

Dan Blomberg 

dan.blomberg@onsemi.com 

 

Membership 

Kevin Lum 

kevinlum@allstate.com 

 

Public Relations  

Paul Liberatore 

paul@blakepulsifer.com 

 

We’re on the Web! 
www.kofc9482.org 

Spiritual Message 

 

Hospitality 
 

  “And whoever gives only a cup of cold water to one of these little ones 
to drink because he is a disciple—amen, I say to you, he will surely not lose his 

reward.”  (Matthew 10:42)  The theme 
this week that runs through both the 
Gospel and the story of Elisha’s visit in the 
second book of Kings is hospitality.  The 
age-old tradition of offering refreshment 
and comfort to visitors is something to 
consider today as we celebrate the 
anniversary of the founding of our nation. 
 
As a nation of immigrants it is good to 
recall the importance of welcoming and 
supporting those who have traveled far to 
start a new life.  Most of our forefathers 
came to America because life was not 
great in their ancestral home.  Many fled 
political upheaval, discrimination, or 
natural disaster and came for the liberty 
promised by a democracy founded on the 
principal that, “all men are created equal.”  
Others came to enjoy the freedom of 

religion; to exercise freedom to worship God as they chose in honor of God, as 
they understood God. 
 
As our forefathers enjoyed these new freedoms so we should share them with 
others and not only that, but to extend a welcome that includes supporting their 
needs as they strive to get on their feet and pursue the American dream.  As the 
newcomers strive to secure a place in America for themselves it invigorates 
these same freedoms for all of us.  Part of the welcoming process is the 
acceptance of others who are unlike us, speak different languages, and cherish 
different customs.  These differences do not strain the fabric of our nation; 
rather this diversity enriches who we are.  Out of the diversity of our history 
come such precious things as jazz music, a frontier spirit, and a can-do attitude 
to get ‘er done. 
 

 

 
Continued on Page 15 



Activities Director Message  

Brother Knights 
 
As I reflect on this past year and the accomplishments of our Council, I can’t help but notice the excellent 
organization and leadership from our past officers under the direction of our Worthy Grand Knight John 
Simpson.  As I take over the chancellor post for this upcoming year, I’m able to get a running start on all 
programs due to the forethought and leadership Mike Threadgill has giving to this post this past year.  The 
tremendous documentation provided for each director is in Mikes own words “Outstanding”. I just hope 
Mike’s shoulders are big enough for me to stand on and continue this program forward.  It leaves me with 
just one feeling of “Just don’t screw it up”.   
 
When attending the 4th degree exemplification with our new Sir Knights, the message throughout the whole 
weekend was get involved.  Get involved at your Council and Assembly levels, get involved with your 
Church and community, or even get involved with your city and state positions to make a difference.  Make 
a difference in your council and church community by being involved and sharing your faith and ideals with 
others.  This is our time to shine and start changing our communities to what is important to us.  I look 
forward to a continuation of what Mike has provided for me with working with each Director, 
understanding their thoughts, and staying out of there way so they can shine.  I’ll be working closely with 
Mike over the next months to fill all director and co-director positions for the upcoming year and I will be 
looking for people interested in stepping up in support of these director positions.  This is your time to 
shine and be part of a very active council. 
 
What do I see on the calendar for July and August what programs are coming: 

7/10: Council and Assembly meetings with our New Officers. 
7/11: Call to Protect Training Class.  Every Knight needs to be certified. 
7/24: Officers meeting. Please come and discuss your ideas. 
7/30: 5th Sunday Rosary celebration.  Volunteer to read for the Rosary. 
8/6: Knights mass followed by Installation of Officers. 
8/17: Call to Protect Training Class.  Every Knight needs to be certified. 
8/18-8/20: Father and Son Campout.  Theme: “Heroes Among Us”. 

 
Vivat Jesus 
 
Dan Blomberg 
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2018 - Committee Directors 
Programs 
 

• Council Director … Mike Threadgill 
 
• Program Director … Dan Blomberg 

• Assisted by … 
 

• Public Relations Director …Paul Liberatore 
• Pete Racz (Bulletin and Friday Flash) 

 
• Web Master … AJ Fifer 

• Shephard Program, Home Bound and Birth-
day / Anniversary Programs 

 
• Membership Director … Levin Lum 

• Membership drive  Co-Chair ? 
• Red Shirts/Mass  
• 1st Degree Team… 
 

• Retention … John Simpson & Richard Bruck 
 
• Health Services … Michael D Noffke 

• Called to Protect 
 

• Church Director … TBD 
• Consecration to the Holy Family  
• Baby Bottle Drive  
• 5th Sunday Rosary  
• Stations of Cross, Friday's of Lent 
• Holy Thursday activities TBD 
• Easter set-up  
• Mother’s Day event 
• Father Day  
 

• Vocations Chairman … Bill Marcotte 
• Discover Christ - Thursday nights 
• Men’s Retreat—Fall of 2017 

 
• Community Director … Frank Saavedra 

• Blood Drives TBD 
• Karate* see schedule 
• Other Community Outreach programs TBD 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
• Family Director … Alex Santucci 

• Wives Appreciation Luncheon  
• Spring Picnic/Ice Cream Social  
• St. Joe’s Memorial Day  
• Father-Son Campout 

 
• Youth Director … Tracy Hernandez         

• Basketball Tournament free throw  
• Spring Sporting Activity  
• Easter Egg Hunt  
• Teen Life Golf Tournament 
 

• Culture of Life Director … John Negron 
• Candy Sales Mother’s Day, Chair Jeff Leonard  
• Pro-Life Day Activity  
• Backpack, Coats for Kids, Keeping Christ in 

Christmas 
 

• Habitat Projects … Phil Vogel 
• Builds  TBD 
• Provide lunch for workers  
 

• Fund Raising Director … Todd Huffman 
• Pancake Breakfast:  
• Lenten Fish Dinners every Friday 
• Tootsie Roll Drive 
• Unique Boutique 
• AZ KofC Raffle Ticket sales 
 

Page 4 Activities and Committee Directors 
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Quote of the Month 

Membership  
In the Knights 

If you have been considering 
joining or returning to the 
Knights, Please feel free to 

contact us directly or through 
our internet site: 

www.kofc9482.org 

KofC Council #9482 
Internet site  

Have you seen the  
St Andrews Home Page: 

KofC Council #9482  
There is a large KofC button 
that directs you to our pages 

internet site:  

 “It was pride that 
changed angels into 

devils; it is humility that 
makes men as angels.” 

 
-Saint Augustine  

Meeting Opened 7:30 pm  
 
Reading/Approval of Minutes  

• Minutes from last meeting were approved. 
 
Report of Admissions Committee and reading of applications  

• For the 1st degree admissions exemplification next Tuesday, we have one 
candidate, Greg Thumme.  Greg wants to get very involved with the Knights.   

• We also have one candidate, Gary Heisler, who came back to us from 
Resurrection.   

• Father Marino mentioned that the Burmese community will continue to work 
with St. Andrews and appreciate our acceptance of them into our community. 

 
Initiations: Update on Upcoming degrees 

• 1st degree admissions degree exemplification June 20th in Adult Ed center 
starting at 6:30 signup and 7:00pm for start of degree.  Everyone is welcome.  
Next exemplification is Oct. at St. Andrews.       

• Kevin Lum is our new Admissions director.                   
• 4th degree exemplification is in Tucson, Jan. 6th, 2017. 

 
Grand Knights Report  

• Star Council 121% to Date.  Richard Bruck was star recruiter for the State of 
AZ!  To date we have brought in 55 new members.  We had to remove 32 
members this year but still made star council. 

• 2017-2018 Officers Installations is Sunday August 06, 2017.  Lunch will 
follow. 

• Sunday June 18, 2017 at 11:00am is the Corpus Christi procession and 
Father’s Day mass.  “Into the Breach” Books will be passed out to all Dads.  
Need Knights in Red Shirts to carry Canopy.  4th Degree in Regalia will be 
leading the procession and have a callout for the mass.  We need Knights at 
all masses this weekend to hand out the Books! 

• July 22, 2017 we have Fr. Sullivan after 8:30am mass to discuss “Into the 
Breach”.  Discussion is in the hall and a light breakfast will be served. 

• Library is being eliminated.  Bookcases will be moved.  June 14th (Wed) need 
help at church at 10 am to move bookcases.  Message will be sent to all. 

• Church remodel to start on July 05, 2017.  We are asked to set up chairs in the 
Hall July 3rd. for mass. 

• Knights donated materials to Sophie Sewers to send to Haiti to have aprons 
made.  81 aprons were returned and each sold for $10.  There are about 20 
left. 

• July & August Knights meetings will be in Adult ED Room. 
 

Chancellors report on Vocations -  N/A 
 
Report of Service Programs : 

• Program Director Report – Michael Threadgill:   
  We have a callout in full regalia (Sunday), July 30th, 2017 at Saint  
  Andrew the Apostle church for Rosary Sunday.  Rosary is at 8:40 for the 
  9:00am Mass.  We need 5 members to read each decade.    
  Please see Mike T. and volunteer. “Into the Breach” handed out at all 
  masses this weekend.  Very inspirational book and recommended that all 
  Knights read this book.  We are planning on giving this out to every young 
  man at mass.  

 
Continued on Page 13 
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St Mary’s Church  
New Haven, CT 

Knight of Columbus 
Offices & Museum 
New Haven, CT. 

Field Agent Update 

Long-Term Care Plans Offer Peace of Mind  

Since its addition to the Order’s product portfolio in 2000, long-term care (LTC) 
insurance has provided the Knights of Columbus with an excellent opportunity to 
further serve members and their families. And, for our long-term care policy 
holders in the United States, there’s an added bonus.  

It’s called “Provider Pathway,” a program offering access to a network of long-term 
care providers at discounted rates. The network includes discounts on products, 
such as hearing aids, diabetic supplies, personal emergency response systems, and 
durable medical equipment, as well as skilled nursing facilities, assisted living, and 
adult day care.  

Eligibility for participation in this program is open to Knights of Columbus long-
term care insurance policyholders, their spouses, dependent children, parents and 
parents-in-law. All providers are fully credentialed and meet state licensing 
requirements.  

If you haven’t yet spoken with me about long-term care insurance, you owe it to 
yourself to do so. There are a few decisions to make in choosing a “plan” — a 
comprehensive plan that covers care whether you’re at home or in a facility, or 
one that covers facility only; daily benefit amounts and benefit durations (how 
much and how long it will last); and the length of the elimination period (waiting 
period) before benefits kick-in.  

Having a professionally trained agent ― and a brother Knight you can trust ― to 
help guide you through the process is yet another valuable benefit that comes with 
your membership. Take advantage of it; contact me today.  

Mr. Thomas Moore 
Field Agent 
480-307-1170 Cell 
thomas.moore@kofc.org 
My Field Agent Site  

tel:480-307-1170
mailto:thomas.moore@kofc.org
http://kofcknights.org/?FA=16903


Trust is like a safe have you given your combination away? 
 
 We got a call last year from a middle-aged man whose parents had died and left him a nice inheritance. His 
parents had a trust which said, “After both of us have died, give the money in the trust to our son.” He was about to 
receive his money, but he was worried, because he had recently been sued, and had just gotten a court order/
judgment against him. He asked us, “Can my creditors get their hands on my inheritance?” Answer: “Yes. Hand it 
over.” His parents had hoped that he could use that money to have a nice retirement, but he never saw a dime of it.  
 
His parents gave the combination to the “safe” to their son’s creditors. 
 

Trusts do many things, but one thing they do particularly well is protect inheritances from the creditors of the 
trust beneficiaries. Suppose the parents’ trust had said, “After both of us have died, continue to hold the money in 
trust for our son, and use it for his benefit for the rest of his life.” If they had done that, then their son’s creditors 
would have been out of luck. 
 

bank or trust company), they would have charged their typical fees of around one to two percent of assets, 
which (1) is probably about what an investment portfolio manager would charge anyway, even without a trust, and (2) 
seems like a small price to pay to avoid losing the inheritance to creditors. Corporate Trustees are well worth their 
fees, especially when the beneficiary is a minor, incapacitated, a spendthrift/gambler/shopaholic, naive about investing, 
in a shaky marriage, or in a high risk occupation. 
 

If using a Corporate Trustee does not appeal to you, you can name the beneficiary as Trustee of his or her 
own inheritance and still receive the creditor protection.   In 2010, the Arizona legislature passed a statute that says, in 
most cases, a beneficiary’s creditors cannot get at an inheritance that is held in trust, even if the beneficiary is also the 
trustee! That sounds too good to be true, and maybe some day a court will rule that it is too good to be true. But for 
now, the smart plan is to leave your children their inheritances in trust for their lifetimes, either with a family member, 
friend or corporation as Trustee, or even with your children as their own Trustees. 
 

Before you ask: no, you can’t use your trust to protect against your own creditors, unless you make the trust 
irrevocable and give up all control and access – which most people aren’t willing to do. But to protect your children, 
review your “safe” to make sure you haven’t given the combination to your children’s creditors.  

But wouldn’t that have involved a lot of trustee’s fees? Not necessarily. If the parents had named 
a Corporate Trustee (  

Legal News 

Paul Liberatore is a 3rd Degree Knight, and an Attorney with the Tempe based law firm of 
Blake & Pulsifer, PLC. He focuses his legal practice on Estate Planning, Probate, Trust 
Administration, Real Estate and Business Law.  Paul provides a special fee structure to his 
brothers in the Knights of Columbus and can be reached at 480-838-3000, or 
paul@blakepulsifer.com 

Disclaimer: The information provided in this article is offered purely for informational purposes. It is not intended to 
create or promote and attorney-client relationship and does not constitute and should not be relied as legal advice.  
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Upcoming 1st Degree Admission Ceremony 
Tuesday August 8th, 2017 -  6:30PM 

St Thomas Byzantine Catholic Church  
19 W. Bruce Ave. Gilbert, AZ 85233 

Why Did You Become A Knight? 
Becoming a Knight can transform your life. 

As a Knight you have the opportunity to support your parish and give back to your community. 
We are a band of brothers…a network of men dedicated to doing good in the service of God and our neighbors. 

Knights are men who get things done….Volunteering our time and talents to serve our parish and community. 
 

  HOW CAN YOU HELP A RELATIVE, CO-WORKER OR NEIGHBOR BECOME A BETTER CATHOLIC?   
 

  BY BEING THEIR SPONSOR.  INVITE THEM TO JOIN THE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS. 
 

 Faith is our foundation and as you know from your own experience involvement with the knights,    
our members become better Catholics. 

Our fraternity of brotherhood gives us the strengths and desire to grow in our faith. 
 

For additional information please contact Richard Bruck  
at the email address noted below. 

                                     

Why Become a 2nd, 3rd and 4th Degree Knight 
  Your personal involvements as a Knight will provide opportunities, in charity and fraternity for service to the 
Church at the local, diocesan and universal levels; to your communities; and to the less fortunate in our midst. 

 
A First Degree Admission Ceremony, by which a man joins the Order, exemplify the virtue of charity.  

He is then said to be a First Degree Knight of Columbus. 
 

 Second Degree Knights , Formation Degree, focuses on another virtue of unity and he rises to that status.                          
 

Third Degree, Knighthood Degree, a brother is considered a full member and can run for council offices. 
Fourth Degree, Patriot Degree, is the highest degree of the order.  

The primary purpose of the Fourth Degree is to foster the spirit of patriotism  
and to encourage active Catholic citizenship. 

 
  FOR MORE INFORMATION OR TO VOLUNTEER TO SERVE 

PLEASE CONTACT: 
 
    

Kevin Lum : kevinlum@allstate.com   
 

Upcoming 2nd & 3rd Degree Ceremonies 
Sunday July 23, 2017 (TBD)  (Lunch Included) 

KofC Hall  
644 E. Chandler Blvd., Chandler, AZ 85235 

                  Membership Update                            Page 8 



Merry Christmas  
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Faithful Navigator 
Dan Blomberg 
 
Faithful Friar 
Fr. Robert Aliunzi, A.J. 
 
Faithful Comptroller 
GK John Simpson 
 
Faithful Admiral 
Dan Stoecklin 
 
Faithful Captain 
Alex Santucci 
 
Faithful Pilot 
Darren Weninger 
 
Faithful Purser 
Harry Morales 
 
Faithful Scribe: 
Stephen Sparks 
 
Inner Sentinel 
Owen Kelly 
 
Outer Sentinel 
Mike Threadgill 
 
Spiritual Advisor 
Deacon Paul Hursh 
 
Trustee 1Year 
Richard Bruck 
 
Trustee 2 Year 
Dan Von Flue 
 
Trustee 3 Year 
Todd Huffman 
 
District Master 
Bryant Sayers 

2017-2018 Officers 

 
Attendance at our Assembly Meetings continues to grow with well over 50% of 
our members in attendance.  

 
Summary 
 
The Faithful Navigator introduced   
new Sir Knights:  Fr. Edward Urassa, 
Phil Vogel, Rey Dayog, Jose 
Calzadilla, Tom Partel and Presented 
them with their 4th degree 
certificates. FN also asked each new 
Sir Knight to stand and be 

recognized plus say a few words about their 4th degree Exemplification    
experience and the weekend’s events.  Most responses were extremely 
impressed with how patriotic the program was and the Catholic historical. The 
FN also gave a special thanked SK Dan Blomberg’s wife Linda for taking the lead 
in organizing the Hospitality Suite and hosting the ladies luncheon.  Helping 
Linda were Jackie Stoecklin, Jenny Simpson and Rose Mary Vogel. We are also 
requesting Sir Knights that might be willing to donate regalia items or make 
financial donations.  Currently we have several items that have been donated 
and are starting to be used.   If you are looking to become part of the honor 
guard, please let FN or CC know so we can see if these items are usable for 
you and get you onto these callouts. 
 
C.C.C. Call-outs:  
We had a district callout for the Mass of Ordination to the Scared Priesthood 
(June 3rd, 2017) to welcome three new seminarians into the priesthood. 
Member also participated in a callout at the 4th degree exemplification. A 
callout was also held at St Andrews for the Corpus Christi Procession followed 
by the Father’s Day Mass, June 18th, 2017 (Sunday) We also had four 
volunteers who  carried the canopy for the Corpus Christi procession.  Thanks 
to Phil Vogel, Dan Sexton, Walter Douglas, and Mike Noffke. We have a callout 
in full regalia (Sunday), July 30th, 2017 at Saint Andrew the Apostle church for 
Rosary Sunday.  Rosary is at 8:40 for the 9:00am Mass.  We need 5 members to 
read each decade.  Please see Mike T. and volunteer.  We need to firm up the 
chalice program which will happen for this callout as well.  Details to follow. 
  
The Fourth Degree currently is involved in a couple of projects which 
include: 
 
Justa Center:  Deacon Paul and Glen Waterkotte continue to go to the Justa 
Center on as many Tuesday’s as possible.  Please contact them if you are 
interested in going. Please think about making a donation to the Justa center.  
 
School Flag program: has been completed also check out the flags that are 
the Hennessy Hall. 
 
Right to Life programs:  please continue to support Right to Life programs 
in our community. See Knightline or our website for more information 
regarding additional Right to Life programs. 
 

4th Degree Highlights - St Andrew the Apostle Assembly #3591 



Memorial Day Servie 
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Grand Knight 
GK John B. Simpson Sr. 
 
Deputy Grand Knight 
Mike Threadgill 
 
Chaplain 
Fr. Robert Aliunzi, A.J. 
 
Financial Secretary 
Harry Morales 
 
Chancellor 
Dan Blomberg 
 
Recorder 
Steve Sparks 
 
Lecturer 
Deacon Paul Hursh 
 
Treasurer 
Tracy Hernandez 
 
Warden 
Chuck McKay 
 
Advocate 
Todd Huffman 
 
Outside Guard 
Phil Vogel 
 
Inside Guard 
Brian Sinclair 
 
Trustee 3rd Year 
Richard Bruck 
 
Trustee 2nd Year 
Frank Saavedra 
 
Trustee 1st Year 
Dan Stoecklin 
 
Field Agent 
Tom Moore 

2017-2018 Officers 



Page 11 Ordination  

Our own Fr. Robert leading the assembly  
in the first decade of the rosary. 



Page 12 4th Degree Exemplification 

Our own Fr. Robert leading the assembly  
in the first decade of the rosary. 



Report of Service Programs :  (Continued) 
• Membership Director Report- Kevin Lum:  NTR 
• Church Events Director Report: NTR 
• Evangelist Chairman Report – Bill Marcotte: NTR 
• Family Director Report – Alex Santucci: Father and Son campout theme is “Hero’s Among Us”.  Campout shirts 

are being created.  Next meeting is June 21st at 7:00pm in Room A&B.  Arts and crafts are in. 
• Youth Director Report – Tracey Hernandez: NTR 
• Community Director Report – Frank Saavedra: Directory is setup on the web site.  It’s free and up and running.  

This is Knights doing business with Knights. 
• Knights Program Chairman Report – John Negron: Backpack program is underway.  Keep Christ in Christmas:  

will need help at the Unique Boutique and at Christmas time.  Knights Kid program is in need of a sponsor. 
• Public Relations Chairman Report – Paul Liberatore:  NTR 
• Fund Raising Chairman Report – Todd Huffman:  NTR 
• Call to Protect Chairman Report – Mike Noffke:  Required to take call to protect each year.  July 11th is the next 

full class from 6-9pm.  All Knights need to be current on Call to Protect. 
• Habitat Projects Chairman Report – Phil Vogel:  Only council that participates in Habitat for Humanity 

 
Unfinished Business  

• Raffle: Chuck Mckay gave an update on another successful year.  Sales were about 15% above last year. 
• June 13th is a rosary procession at 7:00pm ending benediction at St. Andrews.  Refreshments follow. 

New Business   
• AJ gave an update on the security audit ran on our web site.  Security is up to where it should be. 
• Ramada roof program is on hold waiting for final approval.  Suggestion was made that this program be 

postponed until the fall season with cooler weather. 
 
Report of Fourth Degree  

• We had 6 candidates advance to the 4th degree this past weekend.  Father Edward was one of the candidates 
and was presented with his certificate.  All members need to think about becoming a 4th degree Sir Knight. 

• Involved with Corpus Christi processions and callout for mass at 11:00am. 
• Also have a great program set for July 30th for 5th Sunday Rosary celebration. 
• Assembly has grown to 72 members strong. 

 
Field Agents Report -  Tom Moore   

• At 1st degree admission exemplification, we are instructed to remember death.  Field agents have a number of 
insurance plans to help with all aspects of life including long term care, disability care etc.  They have a plan to 
take care of your family.  

DD Report, State Deputy  
• Congratulations on Star council. 
• District 9 will again be a Star District. 
• Membership:  Keep recruiting. 
• July 14-16 is the State Board meeting in Tucson. 
• Challenge: Have at least 20 guys at the next 1st degree on June 20th at St. Andrews. 

 
 

Monthly Meeting Highlights Continued                           Page 13 



July Birthdays 
 

Saw Cree - 7/1 
Michael Huffman - 7/2 
Charles Legorreta - 7/3 
Roger Fischer - 7/4 
Edward Urrutia - 7/5 
Sydney Winter - 7/10 
Frank Smigelski - 7/11 
Fr. Christopher Fraser - 7/12 
James Schweppe - 7/13 
Kevin Waltko - 7/14 
Dararoth Lam - 7/15 
AJ Fifer - 7/17 
Jon Rathbun - 7/17 
Alan Turdy - 7/17 
Siaffa Kroma - 7/18 
Thomas Liddy - 7/20 
Michael Partel - 7/21 
Philip Vogel - 7/21 
Bradley Watson - 7/22 
Ron Shebel - 7/26 
 
 

 Birthdays and Anniversaries 

 

July Prayer                       Page 14 

Michael Noffke - 7/27 
Robert White Jr - 7/28 
Raymond Creamean - 7/29 
Bryan Nelson - 7/29 
Manny Sabori Jr - 7/30 
Darren Weninger - 7/30 
Robert Bogan - 7/31 

 
Anniversaries 
Lloyd and Doris Schell − 7/1            
50 Years - Congratulations ! 

If You and your Bride are not listed, 
Please update your anniversary 

information at the following link: 
 http://kofc9482.org/update  

 

 

http://kofc9482.org/update


 

Spiritual Message                  

 

Perhaps if we can extend this kind of biblical hospitality to the strangers in our midst we too will reap the 
“righteous man’s reward.”  (Matthew 10:41b)  This is nothing less than, as in the case of Elisha the 
prophet, future generations, and progeny.  In the case of Jesus, the reward of caring for one of these least 
ones is the inheritance of his Father’s Kingdom.  He specifically references welcoming the stranger.  
(Matthew 25: 31-46) 
 
 
Many of us will be traveling out of town to relatives and friends or hosting out of town visitors this 
summer.  Whether we extend a welcome to others or are recipients of hospitality we will do well to 
remember the traditions of our faith and the history of our nation  (we or our forbearers) were all once 
strangers in a strange land.  To this end we should practice the Golden Rule – “Do unto others as you 
would have others do unto you.” 
 
 
The people who reach our shores have already borne much adversity, sacrifice, and loss of homeland.  
We can ease their suffering by standing with them and offering a hand-up, even if it means, “only offering a 
cup of cold water.”  The best symbol of this welcoming spirit is our Statue of Liberty, a gift from the 
country of France.  On its pedestal is this poem by Emma Lazarus entitled The New Colossus.   
 
 
Not like the brazen giant of Greek 
fame,  With conquering limbs 
astride from land to land;  
Here at our sea-washed, sunset 
gates shall stand A mighty woman 
with a torch, whose flame  
Is the imprisoned lightning, and her 
name Mother of Exiles. From her 
beacon-hand Glows world-wide 
welcome; her mild eyes command  
The air-bridged harbor that twin 
cities frame. “Keep, ancient lands, 
your storied pomp!” cries she  
With silent lips. “Give me your 
tired, your poor, Your huddled 
masses yearning to breathe free,  
The wretched refuse of your 
teeming shore. Send these, the 
homeless, tempest-tost to me,  
I lift my lamp beside the golden 
door!”  



 
 

Called to Protect (CTP) 
Are you up to date??? 
Online yearly renewals 
(after initial session)  

click on 
“My Obligations” on the diocesan website 

www.safeenvironmenttraining.org/classes.php 
 
 

For additional sessions & locations, 

 
Important Updates & 

 

Brother Bill Bennett - Daughter Brittaney Fleming. 
Brother Dale Chittenden – Mother with Alzheimer's and wife Kathy. 
Brother Ed Wagner – Mother, Rita Wagner, with pancreas cancer  —   Wife, Cindy Wagner, with chronic back pain. 
Brother John McGraw - Brother Jeff McGraw. 
Brother Ken Kulinowski - Wife Patricia, surgery recovery 
Brother Bryan Nelson – Bruce Brown battling Dementia. Kay Brown and Family need prayers. 
Brother AJ - Fiance e Shola Adams.  – Brother Ed Wagner and struggling family in need of our prayers. 
Brother John Negron, Brother Jeffrey Negron Leukemia – Mother Anna Negron battling Parkinsons – Son Raymond Lee 
Brother Dave Mills - Virginia Mills. 
Brother Dan Blomberg - Father-in-Law, Bruce Van Heertum lung cancer - Aunt, Jan Wetterman cancer – Friend Kelly Traube  cancer. 
Brother Dave Hanson - Father, David Hanson. – Cousin’s Son Connor Foppe battling stroke and Brain Angio. 
Brother Greg Reid - Diane Galigher in Cancer treatment  - Sheryl Shiel terminal illness  – Mother Joyce Reid. 
Brother Manuel Gonzales – Wife Michelle to have Bone Marrow biopsy Surgery. 
Brother Jeff Leonard – Son Jason Leonard M.S. – Granddaughter Merrily Unborn having problems. 
Brother Ed Kuch – Niece Theresa Jacobs battling Anorexia. 
Brother Eric Evans – Father John Evans battling stroke recovery. 
Brother Jerry Busser - Great niece Ruth Adams heart surgery 
Brothers Tony & Todd Huffman - Father Larry. 
Brother Lloyd Schell – Friend Harley Cranswich battling Leukemia. 
Brother Harry Morales – Granddaughter Crystal Uptain: Series of surgery – Son in Law Jerome Barley: Eye surgery. 
Brother Stephen Sparks – Father John for medical treatments – Uncle John Keef recovering from surgery. 
Brother Jonathan Goodrich, – Sister in Law Sue for medical treatments – Father Ned for medical treatments. 
Brother Owen Kelly – Granddaughter Alyssa Michne Suffering from Crohn’s disease. 
Brother Tracy Hernandez – Mother Gwen Hernandez: Illness. 
Brother Tom Moore  – Von Clark’s Grandson several medical issues. -  Friend and Field Agent Matt Jones battling Cancer. 
Brother Mike Schroeder – Homebound & Care Givers from Ministry of Care Ministry. 
Brother Frank Saavedra – Mother in Law Evangeline Cordova in Hospice. 
Brother Jose Calzadilla – Friend Mike, Megan family, Megan in cancer treatment, 6 kids & PG 
Brother Dave Woods – Daughter in Law, Lisa Woods Battling Depression. 
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